
January 10, 1991 

  

The Mount Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, 

January 10, 1991 at 7:30 p.m. in the Township Municipal Building on Hoffman Home 

Road.  All members were present.   

 

The minutes of the December meeting and the January Re-organizational meeting were 

approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Wilbur Danner.  Bob Gitt was present and 

asked that the accidents on Route 97 be noted in the minutes.  Those accidents will be 

noted in these minutes under Floor Comments.   

 

The treasurer’s report and Bills to be Paid Report, consisting of $38,323.29, checks 

numbered 6068 though 6081 to be paid out of the General Account; and $2,471.12, checks 

numbered 992 through 996 to be paid out of the Payroll Account, were approved by motion 

of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 

Subdivision:   

-The Subdivision of H. Earl and Doris M. Basehoar property was presented to the 

Supervisors.  Consisting of 37 acres to be divided into 4 lots.  The sewer modules are in 

order and the sewer and water are on-site systems.  The Subdivision was approved by 

motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 

Correspondence:   

-The Chesapeake Bay Currents newsletter was received stressing the importance of 

wetlands to the Bay Area cleanup.   

-A letter was received from the Bureau of Waste Management concerning the revocation of 

Agricultural Utilization of Sewage Sludge permits for the Ken Dayhoff and R. Deaner 

farms.   

-A notice was received concerning a workshop for the Commercial Drivers Training Test.   

-A notice was received concerning a workshop for Secretaries and Administrators.   

-A letter was received from the Adams County Commissioners concerning a meeting to be 

held at the Court House on January 17, 1991 at 1:30 p.m. regarding the Comprehensive 

Plan.  Harry Hilbert and Glenn Snyder will attend.   

 

Old Business:  

-Zoning:  URDC called today to say that the draft copies of the ordinances are in the mail, 

and we should be receiving it any day.  The board will review it and meet with URDC with 

any further comments/changes they may have.  A public information meeting will be set up 

at the next regular meeting of the Supervisors.   

-There is a problem with water on Spangler Road.  The Supervisors have attempted to 

contact Mr. Bell at PennDot to no avail.  A letter will be sent if they do not reach him this 

week.   

-Union Township on Route 194 has installed lights at intersections between Littlestown 

and Hanover.  The Secretary will contact Met Ed to see if it would be feasible to install 

lights at Route 97 intersections.   



Floor Comments:  

-Bob Gitt mentioned the concerns school bus drivers have when turning right out of the 

Hoffman Home Road onto Route 97.  Could that bank be cut back?  It will be mentioned to 

Mr. Bell if and when we contact him.   

-Steve Kelley complained about the Lester Adams property on Clapsaddle Road.  They are 

leaving their garbage containers on the edge of the road and at times they blow onto the 

road and cause problems.   

-Accidents on Route 97:  There was an accident in November close to Bob Gitt’s property 

involving a van going over the embankment.   

   On December 21, 1990, there was a 2 vehicle accident involving a 

Pickup Truck and a Pontiac Sunbird.   

   On December 30, 1990, there was an accident involving a vehicle 

and a tractor during foggy weather conditions.  As a result of that accident there was 

another accident close to Plunkert Road involving a Pick up and a car.   

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.  

Submitted by Ellen T. Dayhoff, secretary.   


